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Lions of Virginia, District 24-D 

Tucker Casanova 
1st Vice District Governor 

Well for the most part the holidays are over. I hope that everyone reading this got to spend lots of time 
with their loved ones and had time to reflect on the year past. If there was more good times than bad 
consider yourself lucky. There are a lot of people who can’t say the same. It’s for them the LIONS ex­
ist, but they have to know we’re here for them. We are a dynamic network of do-gooders, go-getters 
and volunteers. When we get a call we need to move on it, reaching out to our resources, notifying 
and updating not just the people we’re helping, but the people who brought us that referral. There is 
something else though, and maybe the hardest part… We need to learn to ask for help. If your club 
cannot assist someone in your service area REACH OUT. Whether it’s to neighboring clubs, your 
Zone or the Lions Charity Foundation, use the network the LIONS have spent 100 years building. 

That’s why we are here, that’s what we are for. Not just to help others but each other. 

So here we are, ready to serve when needed, prepared to answer the call when it comes. But what if 
they don’t know how to call us? I can’t tell you how many people have accidentally stumbled on a co­
worker’s number at the LMEB. Or worked their way through false leads, dead ends and hopeless 
phone trees only to end up in my voice mail almost by coincidence. I had a woman call me last month; 
she had been given NINE wrong numbers before we spoke… NINE. 

There are a couple of solutions for that first is weed out all the bad contact information and wipe it out. 
The other thing we need to do can be a lot more fun. 

We need to be more visible. When we are visible we are approachable. We are able to help more peo­
ple and attract more members. That is why I was so excited when the guest at 24-B’s Fall Conference, 
ID Robert Littlefield from Fargo, North Dakota, started telling us about the Centennial Community Leg­
acy Project. It’s all about building our Legacy as LIONS though increasing our visibility, giving a gift to 
our community, and making an impact. There is no shortage of ideas. From something as simple to 
cleaning or replacing faded LIONS signs or installing a park bench or bike rack… To considerably 
more ambitious efforts like building a clinic or expanding a library. Now I don’t see myself opening a 
homeless shelter any time soon… but the beauty is just about every idea you’ve ever had for a LIONS 
project falls somewhere between these examples. You can find out more in this month’s LION Maga­
zine, (I’ve asked Lion Sharene, our Knight’s Vision Editor to reproduce the info somewhere in this is­
sue) or even check it out online at Lions100.org. Also, there is a perfect example as done by the 
Mason Neck Lions Club on Facebook. I recently shared their Park Bench Program, but if you missed it 
you can see it here at: 
Facebook.com/Mason.Neck.Lions/timeline 
I’m looking forward to hearing about all the new community programs we’re going to see in 2016! 
Hope you all have a safe and Happy New Year! 

Yours in Lionism, 
Lion Tucker C 
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Lions of Virginia, District 24-D 

Beth Stevens 

2nd Vice District Governor 

Let’s give ‘em something to talk about 

Our District is going to “give Lions something to talk about” during an LCI member­
ship webinar on Thursday, January 28, at 11:00 A.M. EST. Our successful service 
projects during the Lions – Anthem Volunteer Days put us on the radar at Lions 
Clubs International. When LCI staff reached out to me about participating, of course 
I highlighted other successful clubs and projects around District 24D. What are we 
going to talk about? We’re still in the planning stages, but the webinar will focus on 
service-based recruiting strategies. There are several simple steps your club can 
take to create large-scale projects by engaging community partners, initiate ways to 
involve youth in a project, employ stewardship practices for both community part­
ners and prospective members and promote your club through service. Tony Rob­
bins, motivational speaker, says, “Success leaves clues.” We’ll highlight examples 
of successful clubs and projects that Lions can model. We’ll include our Lions – An­
them Volunteer Days projects featuring how we included children to create a fun, 
family atmosphere. The Zone E recruitment effort at the Norfolk Technical School 
led by Tim Marinelli, Region II Chair; Cecil Smithson, Zone E Chair; and Gary Cold­
ren, Zone E Spot Coordinator. In January Ocean View Lions Club and Little Creek 
Lions Club will jointly host two dinners for the optician students to learn more about 
the Lions. The events are planned for the Lions Medical Eye Bank and the South-
side Eyeglass Recycling Center featuring tours and program details. I’m confident 
we’ll have something to talk about as a result. Outstanding clubs using service 
based recruiting techniques will be highlighted. One of the greatest assets of Lions 
is our ability and willingness to share ideas and help one another. Please join us for 
the webinar to learn more. Go to the membership webinar page at the Member Cen­
ter on Lions Clubs International website to register today. 
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/resources/webinars/membership-webinars.php 
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Lions of Virginia, District 24-D 

LIONS CLUBS OF ZONE D 
MEETING 

Wednesday, JANUARY 27, 2016 
LILLIAN’S SEAFOOD RESTAURANT
 

1312 GEORGE WASHINGTON HWY, CHESAPEAKE,
 
VA. 23323
 

DINNER: 6:00 – 6:30 PM / BUFFET OR OFF THE MEMU 
*MEAL COST IS THE RESPONSIBILITY OF EACH ATTENDEE 

MEETING: 6:45 - 8:00 PM 

Please call,mail or email your reservation prior to January 25th to: 

Lion Jeff Robbins 
3040 Brittany Way 
Chesapeake, Va. 23321 

JEFFROBBINS3040@GMAIL.COM 
(757) 484-2991 or (757) 375-3715 

Club Name: __________________ 
Number Attending: ___________ 
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Lions of Virginia, District 24-D 

2nd & 3rd Quarter Zone & Region Meetings 

REGION 1: 
10 March 2016, 6:30 pm 
Piankatank, 7138 Buckley Hall Road, Hudgins 
Cost: tbd 
POC: mpanit@gmail.com 

Zone A: 
26 January 2016, 6:00 pm 
Anna’s Italian Restaurant, 150 Old Fair Grounds Way, Kilmarnock 
Cost: $17.00 
POC: michael.fagan@va.metrocast.net 

Zone D: 
27 January 2016, 6:00 pm 
Lillian’s Seafood Restaurant, 1312 George Washington Hwy, Chesapeake 
Meal cost is the responsibility of each individual, buffet or off the menu 
POC: Lion Jeff Robbins, JEFFROBBINS3040@GMAIL.COM 
(757) 484-2991 or (757) 375-3715 
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Many thanks our latest Platinum Sponsor! 

Lions of Virginia, District 24-D 

DIRECTORY CORRECTIONS 

-Page 27 – Cradock change of President 

President – 
Bob Mills (Irene)

213 BELLHAVEN RD
 
Portsmouth,VA 23702

Res: 757-397-8302
 
bobmills213@yahoo.com
 

-Page 32 – Princess Anne location change 

Virginia Steak at 620 First Colonial Road,
Virginia Beach 

-Page 33 – Virginia Beach Central location change 

Gus & George’s Spagetti House, 4312 VA Beach Blvd.
Virginia Beach 

Volunteers Needed 
NORFOLK HOMELESS CONNECT PROGRAM 

The Lions Charity Foundation & Little Creek Lions Club
 
are sponsoring the LMS&HU at Scope
 

on January 27, 2016. TIME: 8:00 AM – 3:00 PM.
 
Volunteers needed: 
Three shifts: 8:00 AM - 12:00 Noon 

11:00 AM – 3:00 PM 
ALL DAY 

We will be doing hearing and sight screening and distributing reading glasses. 
Clients that fail eye screening will be given vouchers for free eye exam and glasses. 

Sign-up NOW. E-mail Lion Jerry Phelps cypt4@cox.net or Lion Ken Kubilins 
kkubilins@verizon.net with the times you are available. Must be registered to enter Scope. 

Thanks for volunteering, Lion Jerry 
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Lions of Virginia, District 24-D 

KNIGHT’S VISION
 
Proud Sponsors 

If you or your club wish to support the Knight’s Vision, there are several options available: 
Subscribe: Knight’s Vision shipped to you every month - Cost $50 - Qualifies for Silver Patron 
Lions Business Card: Your Name, Club and Position (President, Treasurer, PDG, etc.) - Cost $35 
Personal Business Card: Advertise your business with the Knight’s Vision - Cost $50 

Patron Tiers 
Bronze – $25 Donation Silver – $50 Donation 
Gold – $75 Donation Platinum – $100 Donation 
Diamond > $100 Donation 

(Tiers Silver through Diamond come with a Subscription) 
To become a KV Patron, please send your contribution to Cabinet Treasurer Lion Keith Feigh, with 
a brief explanation of how you would want it reflected. 
For example: $75 Donation - Business Card/Bronze Patron 

or 
$75 Donation - Gold Patron 

The Knight’s Vision appreciates the continued support of Lions just like you! 

THANK YOU TO OUR 2015-2016 KV PATRONS! 
SILVER SPONSORS: 

PDG LION DEBBIE IVEY, NEW KENT COUNTY LIONS
 
PRINCESS ANNE LIONS CLUB
 
PID LION DR. HAUSER WEILER
 

PLATINUM SPONSOR:
 
PCC LION STAN FURMAN
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